
 

 
 

October 2024 Prayer Letter 
           

              Church update:  
 

 

                                                           Discipleship: 

 
                 Baptisms:  

 

  
Prayer Requests: 

- Pray for the church, Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 

- Pray for the community of Kombissiri to be reached with the gospel  

- Pray for the newly baptized believers 

- Pray for the Clower and Wilkerson families 

Seeing all the Lord is doing in our 

church is exciting.  More and more 

people are getting involved and serving 

the Lord in new ministries.  The young 

man in the photo is only 14 years old 

and has started teaching some of the 

neighborhood outreach classes we hold 

for kids on Wednesdays.  We are 

working hard to help people learn to 

serve the Lord and be a witness in our 

community.  

      Last month we had baptisms again and 

we baptized 4 from our church in 

Zingudesse as well as our first convert 

from the new church plant in Kombissiri.  

Please pray for these new believers as they 

continue their walk with the Lord! 

 

 
 

          Last month we had a graduation for the 

illiterate discipleship program. This program is 

for those who never went to school. The goal 

was to help them grow in biblical knowledge 

while teaching basic reading and writing skills.  

We had 3 graduates this year. They faithfully 

attended class once a week for year, where they 

were taught to read and write in French as well 

as work through a basic discipleship curriculum.  

Claire (pictured on the right) worked really hard 

and is now able to read her Bible on her own.   

 


